The Old Water Pump Happy Fall Blessings to All!

September 28, 2015

WATER WHEELS

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on July 14, 2015. A discussion was held regarding the complaints we have received regarding the upkeep and maintenance of the Town and Park. With the equipment and manpower we presently have a recommendation was made to hire a temporary part time employee to strictly mow the Park at a maximum of six (6) hours per week. A motion was made and approved.

The regular Town Council Meeting was held on August 11, 2015. Mrs. Croxton advised Council, due to the new requirements for D.O.T., a new Preventative Maintenance Agreement is necessary to fulfill our obligation with D.O.T. This agreement was motioned and passed.

A Special Town Council Meeting was held on September 10, 2015. Tentative adoption of the milleage rate at 1 mill and the budgets for the FY2015/2016 were motioned and passed.

A Special Town Council Meeting was held on September 22, 2015 for the final adoption of the millage rate at 1 mill and the FY2015/2016 budgets.

Both were motioned and passed.

THE MAYOR'S CORNER

As the fall and winter season's approach, please have your home's heating system checked for safe operation. Also, I would like to thank each of you that worked hard to keep your yards looking good during our hot, wet summer!

While we have a lot to be proud of, the fact remains there is far too much litter on our streets. We must take responsibility for our own property and assist in caring for common property which belongs to our community. Therefore, we must all get involved, even if we didn't create the unsightly stuff. All of us want a clean and litter free community. If we work together we can keep "Our Town" (and Park) clean and beautiful.

WATER CONSERVATION

<u>Use your water meter to check for hidden water leaks</u>
Read the house water meter before and after a two-hour period when no water is being used. If the meter does not read exactly the same, there is a leak.

SAFETY

Please be aware of our children as they Trick or Treat on Halloween.

NEWS SPLASH

Once again, the Town has Trick or Treat Bags for the children. Please come by and pick up one for your child. On Friday, October 30th we will have Halloween candy for the children during normal office hours.

REMINDER

Water and garbage bills are mailed at the end of each month and are due by the 10th day of the following month. A 10% penalty will be applied on the 15th of the month. If the total bill, including late charges, is not paid by the 19th of the month your services will be turned-off/suspended (in the morning) on the 20th of the current month. If your water/garbage is turned-off/suspended, the entire bill including late charges and reconnect fee must be paid in order to reactivate your account.

GREETINGS

We welcome these people to our town!

Adam Lamb & Roselle Catalon Kevin Spencer Tierra McNeal & Quinton Groomes

FAREWELL

These people have left our fair town:

Savanna & Robert Etzler Diana & Bruce Williams Little Willie Williams

SYMPATHY

Our heartfelt sympathy is extended to the families of:

John Clifton Liselotte "Lotte" Andreasen



Animals **must** be confined at all times for the safety and well-being of everyone in our town.

This will prevent fines and/or removal of your animal by the Animal Control Officer.

TIDBITS

Please visit <u>www.townofgreenwood.org</u> for information regarding our Town.

TRASH FACILITY

Beginning October 1, 2014 the Sway Car/Roll Back will ONLY be open the 1st & 3rd Saturday of every month. The remainder of the facility will continue to be open every Tuesday & Saturday from 7:30 – 4:30.

If you choose to burn limbs and leaves on your property, please do not leave it (or any fire) unattended.

Please remember: YOU CAN NOT BURN HOUSEHOLD TRASH ON YOUR PROPERTY.

OUR OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED:

Wednesday, November 11th for Veteran's Day. Thursday & Friday, November 26th & 27th, for Thanksgiving and December 24th & 25th for Christmas.

WATER LEAKS

- ~ May the air be crisp, may the leaves be few, may the season of Autumn bring great bounty to you.
- ~ If you want your dreams to come true, the first thing you need to do is wake up.

From us to you, So Long Until Next Time,

Cindy Croxton Town Clerk

Beth Beutler Deputy Clerk

